EMAIL TO SCHOOL COMMUNITY (Parents, Students, Faculty, Staff) To be sent on January 1, 2021 @ 1:00 pm

Subject: Holy Trinity Update

Dear Members of the Holy Trinity Community,

We pray that you and your families had a blessed Christmas, and that the time off proved to be a peaceful break from normal routines. Please know that we have been monitoring the positivity rates of COVID-19 on Long Island throughout the vacation.

As a result of the spike in positive cases in both Nassau and Suffolk Counties since classes ended and out of an abundance of caution, all students will be working remotely on Monday, January 4 (following a Day 3-B schedule) and Tuesday, January 5, 2021 (following a Day 4-A schedule). We will return to in-person instruction on Wednesday, January 6th, 2021 (following a Day 4-B schedule). Please note that this decision is being made in concert with other schools in the Diocese based on numerous factors and not in response to any particular circumstance in the Holy Trinity community.

It is imperative that all students, faculty, and staff inform us of any out-of-state travel, positive cases, or potential exposures to someone with COVID-19. Please email this information to <u>Ms. Cooper</u> (Assistant Principal/Dean of Students) and <u>Mrs. Caputo</u> (School Nurse).

Please be aware that Holy Trinity will be following the updated New York State Quarantine Protocol which was announced on December 29, 2020. Please refer to this <u>link</u> for a full description of the new quarantine guidelines:

I would like to thank all the members of the Holy Trinity family for their perseverance and extraordinary patience as we continue to work through this pandemic. While this decision may pose a hardship to some, please know that the safety of our entire community remains our top priority. Each day, we are reminded of how critical our combined efforts are in mitigating the spread of COVID-19 and keeping our school open and safe.

May our Lord continue to bless each of us with good health, joy, and peace in 2021!

Sincerely,

Mr. Jim Grillo Principal